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Residents…START, YOUR ENGINES! 

No. it’s not exactly Formula One racing, but soon many 
homeowners will be starting their lawn mowers for the first time 
since last fall. Our mowers did not get much of a work-out over 
the slow grass growing season last year. Many of us will find that 
our mowers will not start the first time we need to cut our lawns. If 
that happens, try removing the sparkplug and clean it with a wire 
brush then reinstall it.  It’s also a good idea to empty any fuel that 
has been in the tank over the winter and replace it with fresh fuel per 
your mower’s instructions. Now is the better time to check out your 
machine in case you need to take it to the repair shop. Some shops 
are so backlogged in spring it may take a week or two and even more 
before you get your mower back. By then you may need industrial 
equipment to bale your tall grass. Happy Gardening. 

On another subject, at the February Board meeting, the directors 
approved the 2012 budget that includes increased funding for 
Recreation Committee activities like the annual cook-offs and the 
Easter egg hunt. The process for reimbursement of expenses incurred 
by residents for these activities had run into some problems last 
year and we apologize to those who were affected by the delays.  
Instructions were provided to the management company that should 
resolve these problems and make the refund process faster. We all 
hope that more residents will take advantage of these events that the 

Recreation Committee works so hard to produce. Information on 
the scheduling will be published in the newsletter or the Sendera 
Web. Have fun this year.

We have added some new lines of communication for Sendera.  
Through the efforts of our Webmaster, Sally, an email blast system 
has been established.  If you have provided your email address to the 
HOA, you should be included.  The first message went out February 
7th.  If you didn’t receive it, you need to be sure you have an account 
on the Sendera webpage (www.senderahoa.com) and that you have 
put an email address in your profile.  If you need a login, from the 
home page select LOGIN and then REQUEST LOGIN.  Sally tries 
to process these requests within 24 hours.  This communication tool 
lets us get critical information out faster than using the newsletter.  
One of the motivators for doing this was a series of daytime break-ins 
in Sendera and our neighbors to the north, Deer Park.  As we confirm 
more facts about this problem, they will be included in future blasts.

We also have a Facebook page.  The wall will be used only for 
information from the Sendera board and its committees.  A Forum 
has been set up for residents to use to exchange comments on topics 
related to neighborhood issues.  The Forum will be moderated for 
the inappropriate remarks or language. 

Happy
St. Patrick's!
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2011-2012 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Rick Perkins, President.................................... 512-291-9361
 	 ............................................insuranceofaustin@yahoo.com

Vice President................................Position Currently Vacant
	 ...........................................................................................

Treasurer........................................Position Currently Vacant

	 ...........................................................................................

Sally Iwanski, Secretary................................... 512-292-8746
	 ................................................siwanski3minis@gmail.com

Pamela Kurburski, Director at Large............... 512-940-8430
	 ..............................................pkgardensong@austin.rr.com

Angie Flores, Director at Large...............................................

	 ......................................................... tejana87@yahoo.com

2011-2012 COMMITTEE CHAIRS

ARCHITECTURAL
Ron Urias, Co-chair........................................ 512-923-1988
	 ................................................... rurius@farmersagent.com
Tom Franke, Co-Chair.................................... 512-291-1129		
	 ................................................. tom.franke@ci.austin.tx.us

NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Pamela Kurburski............................................ 512-940-8430
	 ..............................................pkgardensong@austin.rr.com

POOL
Ron Urias, Co-Chair....................................... 512-923-1988
	 ................................................... rurius@farmersagent.com
Rick Perkins, Co-Chair................................... 512-291-9361
	 ............................................insuranceofaustin@yahoo.com

RECREATION
Suzann Vera.................................................... 512-291-0714
	 .................................................. suzannchili@sbcglobal.net
Sharon Boatright............................................. 512-653-5554
	 ............................................. sharon.boatwright@amd.com

SECURITY
Rick Perkins, .................................................. 512-291-9361
	 ............................................insuranceofaustin@yahoo.com

WEBMASTER
Sally Iwanski..................................................512-292-8746
	 ............................................siwanski3minis@gmail.com

ASSOC. MANAGER
Jessica Bishop, Property Manager

Goodwin Management, Inc.
 11149 Research Blvd., Suite 100; Austin, TX 78759

Phone: 512-852-7918 • Cell: 512-771-7911
Fax: 512-346-4873

Jessica.Bishop@Goodwintx.com
http://SDR.Goodwintx.com

Sendera HOA Web Site: www.senderahoa.com

NEWSLETTER PUBLISHER
Peel, Inc.......................................................... 512-263-9181
Article Submissions.................................... www.peelinc.com
Advertising................................... advertising@PEELinc.com

NEWSLETTER INFO

HOA WEB SITE

PROPERTIES

Madeline Mansen
Madeline@peggywest.com

(512) 291-4400
www.peggywest.com

Specializing in Sendera since 1998
*Sendera Resident

“I know every floor plan and
every upgrade your home has to offer.

Why call anybody else?
No one knows Sendera like Madeline!”

Call for a FREE
no obligation CMA

(512) 291.4400
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KCLC 
kids 
club

infant
toddler

registration fee is $0
by mentioning this ad

We have a highly qualified and 
committed team of teachers that 

work individually with each child to 
encourage and  enhance emotional, 

physical, and cognitive develop-
ment.  These spots will not last long

Kids Campus is located on 5 beautiful acres right by the  
Oakhill baseball fields.

Coming in Spring 2012……..Outdoor Stage, a Garden Center 
with a Rain Water Collection system, Computer Lab, Outdoor 
Science Center, and much more! 

AFTERSCHOOL CARE YOU CAN TRUST!
Servicing Baldwin, Mills, Kiker, Clayton, and Patton Elementary. 
Smaller numbers mean more individual attention!Kinder – 5th grade

IMMEDIATE OPENINGS!

Our new facility is a MUST SEE!

5710 MCCARTY LANE | 78749  |  892-5437                   

WWW.KIDSCAMPUSLC.COM

 INFANT/TODDLER PRE-SCHOOL AND
 DEVELOPMENT KINDER-READINESS
 CENTER CENTER

Call TODAY for availability!

Kids Campus
Quality Learning Center SCHOOL-AGE “KIDS CLUB”

PROGRAMS

 Where kids have space to run!

Sendera Recreation Committee News
Submitted by Suzann Vera

Be informed- get on the Recreation 
Committee e-mail distribution list to receive 
monthly updates by contacting Suzann at 
suzannchili@sbcglobal.net  291-0714 or 
Sharon at Sharon.boatwright@amd.com 
653-5554.  
March 12-16...............AISD Spring Break
March 17.............Happy St. Patrick’s Day
April 7.............................Easter Egg Hunt
April 13-14.....Neighborhood Garage Sale
May 27......BBQ Cook Off Memorial Day
		  Weekend

May 30 Family Fun Rum
Saturday April 7 The Sendera Easter Egg 

Hunt will be held at the playscape by the 
pool from 11:00 A.M. – 1:00 p.m. The 
Easter Bunny will drop by to take pictures 
with the children and lead the Bunny Hop 
dance. Join us for games, dancing, piñatas, 
refreshments, prizes, and a great Easter Egg 

Hunt. Help will be needed before and the day 
of the event-contact Sharon at 653-5554cell 
or 602-0136wk if you are available to help.

If your child will participate please drop off 
1 dozen filled eggs to 9101 Hoffman Cove 
by Friday, April 6th.

 Friday April 13 and Saturday April 14 The 
Spring Sendera Neighborhood Garage Sale 
will be held from 8:00-1:00.  An ad will be 
placed in the Austin American Statesman and 
on Craig’s list.  If you choose to participate 
on either/both day(s) have your items out by 
8:00 A.M.  All participants are encouraged 
to hang at least 1 sign.

SEND US 
YOUR 
Event 

Pictures!!
	 Do you have a picture of an event 
that you would like to run in this 
newsletter?  Send it to us and we 
will publish it in the next issue.  
Email the picture to pkgardensong@
austin.rr.com.  Be sure to include 
the text that you would like to have 
as the caption.  
Pictures will 
a p p e a r  i n 
color online 
a t  w w w .
P E E L i n c .
com.
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Dance Classes for All Ages

The Colorado Center

Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Lyrical • Hip Hop • Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Lyrical • Hip Hop

Register NOW – Online!

Dance Classes for All Ages

www.dettedancers.com

The Colorado Center
75 Loop 150 W, Suite E

Bastrop, TX 78602 • 512-321-1314

Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Lyrical • Hip Hop • Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Lyrical • Hip Hop

Register NOW – Online!Register Online Now
for Summer Classes & Camps at

www.dettedancers.com

Dance Classes for All Ages

Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Hip Hop • Ballet • Tap • Jazz • Lyrical 

1807 Slaughter Ln. W Ste. 325 Austin, TX 78748 • 512.292.3772

NEW LANDSCAPING 
CONTRACT AWARDED

Some residents have expressed concern that our old landscape 
maintenance contractor, Rock ‘N Root, was fired. You don’t really 
fire a contractor as long as they are meeting the requirements of the 
contract. We had a contract with Rock ‘N Root for seven years so 
when the latest term of that contract expired on December 31st, the 
Board decided to ask for bids. A statement of services was created that 
went to Rock ‘N Root and to several other locally owned landscape 
companies. Once the bids were in, we carefully compared not only the 
price but also feedback from representatives of other properties that 
were serviced by these companies. All of the bids covered essentially 
the same services. The sole deciding factor was the cost. The contract 
was awarded to Landscapes, USA, because their bid was significantly 
less than any of the others and almost half of what we had been 
paying. This is a huge savings that can go toward making sure our 
HOA dues don’t increase and that we can have the funds needed to 
deal with all of the problems an aging infrastructure presents as well 
as consider improvement to our amenities.

Landscapes USA started serving Sendera on February 1, 2012.  
They met with the Board that day to set priorities on what to tackle 
first since there had been no mowing for a month.  On February 3rd, 
their crew was out taking care of the most visible problems.  Until 
the initial clean-up is done and a permanent crew is assigned, there 
won’t be a final schedule but for now crews will tentatively be on site 
on Thursday and Friday.  Of course, rain may cause some alterations 
to that schedule but we can’t complain about the rain.   

Preparing for the Annual 
Member Meeting

At the time this newsletter went to the publisher, the final decision 
for the date and location of the annual member meeting was still 
on hold as we try and locate a facility, but it will be coming up 
soon.  Now might be a good time to review some of the documents 
that govern how our HOA is governed.  You can find both the 
Declarations of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (DCCRs) 
and the Bylaws on the Sendera website.  You were also given copies 
when you closed on your home (but who knows where those are 
now).  There have been some recent changes to the laws that control 
how HOAs operate.  Since the DCCRs and the Bylaws may not 
conflict with the law, several new rules have been passed by the 
Board of Directors to bring our documents into compliance.  These 
are also on the website.

If all this is overwhelming, start with the Bylaws.  They are easier 
to understand, shorter and in bigger font (important for us older 
folks) than the DCCRs.  Article V is about the annual meeting so 
reviewing that would be a good start.

One of the things the new law did was to restrict when the board 
could discuss certain issues.  These include fines, damage assessment, 
initiation of foreclosure actions or enforcement actions, increases 
in assessments, levying special assessments, appeals from denials of 
architectural control approval and suspending rights of an owner 
before the owner has an opportunity to appear before the board.  
The only time that these may be discussed and/or voted on is at an 
announced board meeting.  Because of this, any appeal of a fine or 
any other enforcement action must wait until an announced board 
meeting.  In the past, the board has been able to address appeals as 
they were made.  That will no longer be possible.

Watch for an announcement about the date and location for the 
annual meeting on the website, Facebook page, marquees and in an 
email blast.  You will also receive a packet of information about the 
meeting through the mail.  Please try to attend.  It is your HOA and 
it needs your participation. 
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Alamo Slaughter Lane

OPENS MARCH 8th

Craft tequilas, signature cocktails, fine wines,
select beers and authentic mexican food.

OPENS MARCH 8th

(inside Alamo Slaughter Ln.)

512.861.7069   •   400rabbitsbar.com

The 400 Rabbits

Reserve the Alamo for your next event!
From birthday parties to office meetings, the Alamo Cinema & 400 Rabbits bar 

are the perfect venues for your event!  Rent out a theater and customize 
your show with specialized or themed menus, for breakfast, lunch or dinner. 

(Capacities vary from 32 to 134 people.)

Slaughter Lane

M
op

ac

Be
ck

et
t 

R
d.

15701 W. Slaughter Lane

512.861.7060

drafthouse.com

You are exclusively invited to attend the Alamo “Sneak Preview” event 
leading up to the opening: March 4, March 5 and March 6

$2 movie tickets for the “Sneak Preview” 
available ONLINE ONLY beginning February 22nd,

on a first-come, first-served basis. (Hurry, they sell out fast.)

DRAFTHOUSE.COM/AUSTIN
Enjoy half-price food and full-price alcoholic beverages!

Slaughter Lane Alamo will be o�ering all 
of your Alamo favorites like Sing-Alongs, 

Quote-Alongs, Feasts and Master 
Pancake Events. Visit drafthouse.com

for events and listings.

ADH_CircleC_Newsletter_GrayScale_7.5x9.75_GTP.pdf   1   2/14/12   11:57 AM
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“I’m Proud To Represent Sendera!”
Paul is endorsed by Governor Rick Perry 

A+ rating by the National Rifle Association
“Taxpayer Champion” by Texans for Fiscal Responsibility

“Champion of  Free Enterprise” by the Associated Builders and Contractors
“Courageous Conservative” by the Texas Conservative Coalition

“Fighter for Free Enterprise” by the Texas Association of  Business 

WORKMANforTEXAS.com
Political ad paid for by Workman for Texas Campaign 

PO Box 90671, Austin, TX 78709, Sherry Workman, Treasurer

Paul Workman is a thirty-eight-year businessman, 
having built from scratch Workman Commercial 
Construction Services, a family business that is now 
a respected statewide construction company.

Paul Workman is a strong supporter of Texas 
business, fighting for low taxes and a pro-growth 
regulatory environment. Education is a top priority 
for Paul because he knows that for Texas to continue 
to succeed we must have a well educated workforce.   

Paul is a family man who has been married to 
Sherry for forty years and they have six beautiful 
grandchildren.
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Do You Have Reason 
to Celebrate?

We want to hear from you! Email
 pkgardensong@austin.rr.com to let the community know!

AAA Repair Facility  
ASE Master Techs

Computer Diagnostics
Nationwide Repair Warranty

Courtesy Shuttle

ECO Friendly Oil Option
State Inspections

Full Service Oil Changes
30/60/90K Maintenance
Pre-purchase Inspections

Superior Service for You, Your Car (& Your Dog)

Rebate Gift Cards
Up to $55

3416 W. William Cannon @ Brodie Next to Culver’s

891-7800www.kwikkarsw.com

Family Owned
& Operated
Mark & Jan

Welp   

Customer Dog Park•Coffee Bar•Children’s Playroom

LUBE & TUNE
Southwest

At no time will any source be allowed to use The Sendera Newsletter's contents, 
or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, 
website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of 
solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other 
self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from Peel, Inc. The information in the Pine Brook Periodical is exclusively for 
the private use of the Pine Brook HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

NOT AVAILABLE
ONLINE
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308 Meadowlark St.
Lakeway, TX 78734-4717

ADVERTISE

 Call Today 512-263-9181.

Right on mark
for your 

target audience

PEEL, INC.
community newsletters

www.PEELinc.com
512-263-9181


